
 

Notification of Change in Entrance Examination Procedure 

from Academic Year 2019 (Enrollment for April 2020)  

for Ph.D. Program in Empowerment Informatics, School of Integrative and Global Majors 

 

 

Ph.D. Program in Empowerment Informatics at the School of Integrative and Global Majors 

(SIGMA) will hold the admission on recommendation in July, as well as the general admission in 

August and February. The change will apply from the 2020 admission, of which the first examination 

will be held in July, 2019. The details are as follows. 

 

【Change from】 

１．Maximum Number of Places Available until the 2019 Admission 

  (Entrance Examination held in Academic Year 2018) 

For entry to the 1st year of the program For entry to the 3rd year of the program 

12 students A few or more students 

 

２．Details 

 For entry to the 1st year 

of the program 

For entry to the 3rd year 

of the program 

General Admission in October Around 6 students A few or more students 

Special Admission in December Around 6 students A few or more students 

General Admission and 

Special Admission in February 
A few or more students A few or more students 

 

 

【Change to】 

１． Number of Students to be Admitted from the 2020 Admission 

(Entrance Examination held in Academic Year 2019) 

For entry to the 1st year of the program For entry to the 3rd year of the program 

8 students A few or more students 

 

２． Details 

 For entry to the 1st year 

of the program 

For entry to the 3rd year 

of the program 

Admission on Recommendation in July Around 4 students - 

General Admission in August Around 4 students A few or more students 

General Admission in February A few or more students A few or more students 

 

Note:  Special Admissions in December and February will not be held as from the 2020 Admission 

(Entrance Examination held in Academic Year 2019). 

This change will be officially announced on the Admission Guidelines which is planning to be 

released on May, 2019. 


